
                               
                                     

TO:  Board of Commissioners 
 
FROM: Rob Sperl, Director of Parks and Planning 
  Steve Hinchee, Superintendent of Planning 
   
THROUGH: Michael Benard, Executive Director 
 
RE: Community Center Memorial Room Drape Replacement  
 
DATE:  July 16, 2025 
 
 
SUMMARY:  
The drapes in the Community Center Memorial room are old and need to be replaced. There are 
issues opening and closing the drapes with the mounting track as well as numerous rips and 
stains. The drapes also require periodic fireproofing, and the new drapes will have a lifetime 
fireproofing guarantee.   
 
Staff prepared a request for proposal documents and specifications and received three proposals. 
The results were as follows: 
 

Contractor Quote 
Allstar Drapery $24,250.00 
Northwest Drapery Service $27,460.00 
Onsite Drapery $29,806.29 

 
Staff have verified that the quality, weight and gauge of each quote is comparable to our existing 
curtains. Samples have been obtained. Allstar Drapery has performed work for the district in the 
past and staff has been pleased with the results. In addition, they are providing a heavier weight 
fabric for the back curtain than provided by the more expensive quotes. 
 
PREVIOUS COMMITTEE/BOARD ACTION:                           
N/A.   
 
REVENUE OR FUNDING IMPLICATIONS: 
Funds are available in account 40-800-846-57-5701-0000, Capital - CC/Rice/Blanchard. 
 
STAKEHOLDER PROCESS: 
N/A 
 
LEGAL REVIEW: 
N/A 
 



ATTACHMENTS: 
Three Proposals 
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
N/A 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is recommended that the Wheaton Park District Board of Commissioners accept the proposal 
from Allstar Drapery for a total of $24,250.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 

 
 
 



 
 
 



 


